Linn County Republicans

Organization Sub-Committee

Two Year Report

March 17, 1015

Chair, Roger R. Walton

Chair

- Duration of the Chair 2013 through 2015
- Contact information
 - o 319 361 3670
 - o <u>r.r.walton@mchsi.com</u>

Committee Members

- Bill Dahlsten
- Brenda Hart
- Cindy Golding
- Dan Dennis
- Dan Hess
- Dan Lucore
- Dan Kauffman
- Debbie Dupree
- Dee Johnson
- Don Nelson
- Eric Rosenthal
- Fred Johnson
- Gary Ellis
- Gregory Hood
- Howard Ohsman
- James Knox
- Jim Conklin
- John Haible
- Justin Wasson
- Kim Reem
- Mary Emzen
- Matthew O'Neal

- Paul Pelletier
- Randy Lucore
- Wayne Null

What Worked

- Creation of new sub-committees
- Mentoring the sub-committees
- The Caucus Sub-Committee had a successful 2014 Caucus
- The Convention Sub-Committee had a successful 2014 Convention
- Working with other sub-committees
- Working with the Chair and Co-Chair

What Does Not Work

- When Executive and Advisory Committees were meeting together, it seemed like we were going over the same information twice per month.
- This sub-committee has become too large. Every central committee member that shows up can vote. With this large of a group, the chair have problems covering the items that need to be covered to support the Chair and Co-Chair.

Recommendation going forward

- This sub-committee needs five voting members, including the chair. Although it is expected that other sub-committee chairs would attend the meetings and any central committee members have any interest in the proceeding from the committee, they would not be voting members. (There is another way of looking at this issue: the voting members could be the five sub-committee members, the Chair and Co-Chair, and the chairs of the sub-committees that report to this sub-committee, like the Caucus and Convention Sub-Committee. This would help give others voting rights, but not the whole group.)
- Recommendation for voting members:
 - o James Knox
 - o Paul Pelletier
 - o Wayne Null
 - o Debbie Dupree, secretary